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32-12 a viable component of diversified housing

32-12 has been a success in supplying reasonably priced housing to a diverse group of young, middle age and senior residents, representing middle class professionals, workforce and retired families and singles.

Since the first project in 1985 to current date a total of 25 years, 63 of these units have been approved and built. This is an average of less than three units per year (2.52 to be exact). As a category of housing these units represent an important component of housing diversity.
The fact that only 63 units have been built in the last 25 years illustrates the fact that this zoning concept is not necessarily a profitable concept in the Westport housing market. Forcing an affordable housing requirement into this zoning legislation will virtually guarantee that these units will never be built again in Westport.  Further, it will guarantee that all future residential construction applications in these zones will be 830-G Applications exactly what this commission is trying to prevent. The 32-12 regulation is one of Westport’s better regulations.

It should be preserved exactly as it is. Attractively designed, Low density mixed use buildings, unquestionable an asset to our community. 
Staff reports

The affordable housing sub-committee has been working diligently to develop an affordable housing solution that works.

Michelle’s staff report does note this but neglects to point out that without adequate bonuses as were applied in the Gault projects and residence C, as well as others it is impossible to finance affordable construction. Proof lies in the fact that even with almost a tripling of density in the Gault project (.25 FAR to .675 FAR not counting affordable) The Gaults were forced to return to ask for additional concessions to make the project succeed financially. 
Benefits to other suppliers of moderate income housing 

In the case of the Saugatuck Re-zoning GBD/S and the Residence C re-zoning significant bonuses were developed to make the projects financially feasible. The Affordable Housing Sub-Committee is taking the same approach except that this very important requirement is being ignored in all zones other than the GBD
Forcing 830-G applications

This proposed change in 32-12 will bring to a halt this type of construction in mixed use zones which has been a real housing asset in Westport.

It will encourage anyone who wants to build under 32-12 in mixed use zones to go in with an 830-G application which is exactly what this commission is trying to prevent.
My Argument is in favor of affordable housing in the GBD zone only where a real bonus can be offered in a voluntary development.

The basic concept of affordable housing has always been voluntary in exchange for a zoning bonus which makes the project financially feasible. This proposal by including the mixed use zones flies in the face of that very important concept and hurts property owners in the process. We are all part of this community regardless of what we do for a living. Singling out and Negatively effecting one group of citizens to benefit another is just not the way a community should act especially when there is an abundance of opportunity in alternate solutions.  
